LIBERTY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS

39 Topper Road Fairfield, PA 17320 717 642-3780

April 20, 2007

Subject: Maintenance of Township Roads

Dear Liberty Resident,

Following is an excerpt from our March 2006 Newsletter:

"TOWNSHIP ROADS

There appears to be some confusion as to which roads the township is responsible to maintain (paving, snow removal and general upkeep of road, gutters and roadsides). As most of you know, there are a few roads in our township that are maintained by the state such as Route 16, Tract Road, Harbaugh Valley Road, Pumping Station Road and Water Street. "Trails", "Passes", "Drives" and "Lanes" are private roads and are maintained by the residents on that road.

The following are township roads for which we are responsible: Bullfrog Road, Stoops Road, Girl Scout Road, McGlaughlin Road, Liberty Hall Road, Sanders Road, Brent Road, Pecher Road, Topper Road, Crum Road, Boyle Road, Irishtown Road, Orchard Road, Wenschhof Road, Stultz Road, Steelman Marker Road, Old Waynesboro Road, Friends Creek Road, and Gladhill Road. We receive approximately \$2,500 a year from the state for each mile of road to aid in maintaining those roads. This year we will receive about \$46,000.

Mr. Foscato's article covers the various subdivisions that are in some stage of progress in our township. It should be noted that it is our intention to have the roads of these subdivisions maintained first by the developer and then, once the subdivision is established, the homeowners, possibly through a homeowners association. The developers have agreed to this approach. We believe this will aid in preventing a local township tax increase when developments start moving in."

Since you live on a private road, please do not expect the township to maintain or remove snow from that road. The township cannot afford to remove snow from the many private roads within the township and receives supplemental funds from the state for only those township roads listed above. There are people in the area with whom you and your neighbors can contract to remove snow.

Respectfully,

Peter Foscato, Chairman

John Bostek, Vice Chairman

ohn C Boston

Paul Harner